
 

  

 

 

Yellow Thunder hopes that this newsletter finds everyone in good health and adjusting to the realities of 
COVID-19.  With this newsletter, we will bring you up to date with the latest developments for winter 
snowmobiling enthusiasts.     
 
Winter Fundraiser:  As everyone is aware, Yellow Thunder was forced to postpone our 2020 Winter 
Fundraiser due to COVID-19.  At this time, we are rescheduling the event for March 13, 2021.  The event will 
be held at the Dorf Haus, and we are hoping to hold the event in the same manner that we had planned to in 
March of this year.  That date is still a 5 months out, and we do not know how the pandemic will play out 
between now and then.  Regardless of the status of the pandemic on March 13, 2021, we will pull the raffle on 
that date.  If anyone has any questions or concerns regarding this, please give me a call at 608-592-3395. 
 
Fall Raffle - Yellow Thunder has been actively selling raffle tickets for our Fall cash raffle.  Tickets are $20 
each; 300 tickets available; with a top prize of $2,000, along with one $500 prize, and four $100 prizes. There 
are still some tickets available. Chad Wipperfurth is coordinating this event, so please contact Chad at 
608-770-7189 to arrange getting tickets.  The drawing will be held at the November 10 meeting at Schoepp’s 
Resort in Sauk City. In the event that the meeting cannot be held, we will still pull the raffle on that date, and 
announce the winners in a future newsletter.   
 
REMINDER ** Membership Drive is in Full Swing ** Yellow Thunder memberships expired June 30, and 
many of you have already renewed your membership – thank you!  General membership dues are $30.  
Please don’t wait until snow flies to renew your membership.  Remember, you will still need to obtain a trail 
pass to ride the trails, and it takes time to get memberships from Yellow Thunder to AWSC.  Start renewing 
now!  You can renew by 1) completing the mini-application printed on the back of this newsletter, or 2) renew 
online at http://yellowthundersnowmobile.clubhosting.org. 
 
October 13 Meeting & Cook-out is Canceled.  The October 13th meeting and cook-out has been canceled. 
Given the current circumstances with COVID-10, we are unable to hold this meeting. Please watch your 
email for any updates, or contact me or any Yellow Thunder Board member with questions. 
 
AWSC Fall Workshop is Canceled – We received noticed that the AWSC Fall Workshop has been 
canceled due to COVID-19.  To learn more about this cancellation and events that will still be happening, 
please go to https://www.awsc.org/.   
 
Adopt-a-highway – Our final adopt-a-highway cleanup will take place on October 20.  Please meet at 
5:30 pm at Highway 113 and the railroad tracks to participate in the clean-up.  Please practice social 
distancing during this clean-up event.  Many hands make light work, so please consider helping out for this 
very worthwhile community service event! 
 
Snowmobile Safety Classes – Yellow Thunder is hoping to be able to offer snowmobile safety classes prior 
to the 2020-2021 snowmobile season.  At this time, we are awaiting direction from the WDNR regarding their 
recommendations to proceed with the safety classes.  We hope to have this worked out within the next 
several weeks.  As soon as we know more, we will let our membership know. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
October 13........ Meeting & Cookout - Canceled 
October 20........ Adopt-a-Hwy Clean-up, Hwy 113 & RR tracks south of Lodi; 5:30 p.m. (final for the year) 
November 10 .... Meeting and Fall Raffle, Schoepp’s Resort (Tentative) 

 

--Kris Krause,  Newsletter Editor (592-3395)  
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